
May 2025 Newsletter 
Village of Stetsonville—Taylor Co. 

Village Clerk/Treasurer’s office is located 
on North side of library, 105 N. Gershwin Street 

Phone 715-678-2191  
  E mail:  clerk@villageofstetsonvillewi.gov 

 
 

Village Wide Garage Sales 
Thur./Fri./Sat.? June 5,6,7? 

If you wish to be on the list and be included in the shopper 
ad, please contact the clerk’s office as soon as possible.  

There was very good traffic going through the village 
 With  the amount of sales happening last summer!   

Clean out that attic and garage and  

make a little extra cash in the process! 

 

 
 
 
********************************************************************************************** 

Chicken Permits- the village ordinance #250 allows for 
four hens to be kept according to the rules set forth in 
the ordinance.  A complete copy of the rules can be seen 
on the village website.  Those permits are valid from 
 Jan. 1 to Dec. 31, and must be renewed annually if you 
are a chicken keeper! 

ALL PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMPLAINTS MUST BE IN 
WRITING, and will only be considered if it is submitted.  
The form is available on the website or at the village 
office.  Please drop in box outside or in the hallway, or 
mail/email them to the office.  If you have concerns, 
please contact a member of the board.  Now that the 
snow is gone, PLEASE tidy up  your yard and buildings!   

Recycle and Trash site is open Wednesdays from 

 5 pm to 7 pm and Saturdays from 9 am to 1 pm.  

 A 30 gallon/ regular kitchen bag is $3 and an over 30 

gallon bag or barrel is  $5.  Please have small 

bills/exact change when paying for the disposal of 

your trash.  The site is at the shop, by the water 

tower, on the southeast corner of the village.  If you 

wish curbside service, then you must contract it 

independently. It really is a bargain to use the 

village’s garbage program!!! And remember 

recyclables are free to dispose of!   

 
 

 

BUILDING PERMITS ARE REQUIRED FOR 
PROJECTS OVER $2500.  PLEASE SEE WEBSITE 
FOR THE FORM AND FEE SCHEDULE.  CONTACT 
THE CLERK’S OFFICE BEFORE STARTING A 
PROJECT. 

 
Utility bill payment is due at the end of the 
month-- paid in full.  Make your life easier by 
signing up for email and auto withdrawal!  
See other side for email and auto-withdrawal 
form>>>>>>>>> 

 

The Centennial Hall is turning 50!!  Mark 
your calendars for the celebration to be 
held on August 1-3.  Music, food, and fun 
for the whole family! 
 
Library news—Come in and meet Ellyn Laska, the 
new library director.  She hopes to offer more 
programs and activities for all!  See attached flyer 
for hours!  Part time library assistant position 
also available!  Earn a little extra cash!!   
 
Summer Library Program is “Color Our World”-
many fun activities will be available for families! 

                           
 
Compost Site-Spring cleanup—reminder that only 
branches under 4” diameter, and small twigs, leaves, 
grass clippings, garden/flowerbed waste is allowed at the 
Compost Site-Pay attention to the signs where it should 
be unloaded.  No plastic bags, garbage, flower pots, logs 
over 4” in diameter, metal, rubber or other trash is 
allowed at the site.   

 
 
 

Thought for the day------“to plant a garden is 

to believe in tomorrow”—Audrey Hepburn 

   
   If you have any ideas to contribute, contact this office.  This 
is “your” newsletter!  I hope you are finding these informative! 

 

Jan Tischendorf, Village Clerk/Treasurer 
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